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With regard to the application for a Land Development Use Amendment LOC 2019-0075 to 
increase the number of dwellings to be developed at 1404, 1406, and 1408 22 Ave. NW. and to 
change the height restriction:



We have previously responded on two occasions to the request for input related to the 
development of the three lots identified above.  We thank Mr. Allan Singh for his response to 
our input.  



This three-lot parcel of land was zoned for the development of six new homes.  The signage on 
this lot now refers to a request to develop an 11-unit building with a relaxation in height 
restriction so that the homes could be four storeys high.



We attended the information session at the Capitol Hill Community Hall on October 23rd and 
had the opportunity to look at the developer’s tentative plans.  It was not clear exactly how 
many dwellings would actually be built (perhaps only 9) but the height seemed to be a non-
negotiable part of the plans.



As residents of 23 Ave NW, who have enjoyed our proximity to Confederation Park and to the 
centre of the city for 28 years, we have not been opposed to densification of our community 
through the development of 24 dwellings (where 5 once stood) across the street from our 
home.  We have accepted the fact that the City needs to develop in a way that can 
accommodate more residents in older areas of the city such as Capitol Hill.  However, the 
addition of 11 more dwellings, where one home now stands, would result in an overall increase 
of 35 homes within one block.  To be clear, in place of 6 of the original homes on our block, 
there would be 35 new ones!!  Even without secondary suites and potential Airbnb use, this 
would be huge growth in one small area of our community within a very short period of time 
and we feel that such rapid growth would diminish the quality of this neighbourhood and result 
in safety, traffic, and parking concerns.



We have attended and provided feedback regarding growth planning for Capitol Hill when 
opportunities have been offered by the City.  Our understanding was that densification would 
be encouraged along main roads such as 14 St. NW, 20 Ave. NW, 16 Ave. NW. but that streets  
through the neighbourhoods would not be re-designated for multi-family housing.  Adding 
another condo in the location being considered is not in keeping with our understanding of the 
growth plan as we have seen it.



With reference to the specific draft plan as it was displayed at the developer’s Open House on 
Oct. 23rd, we have some serious concerns about the impact of this condo development on 
current residents of this neighbourhood as well as concerns about aspects of the plan that will 
impact potential owners of these new homes.



A modern, flat-roofed, four-storey building is not in keeping with the current character of the 
neighbourhood.  When nine lots on 23 Ave. NW were sold by the City of Calgary in the 1990’s, 
architectural guidelines helped create a coherent sense of neighbourhood.  Further 
development, including most recently the Wilderness Ridge development on 23 Ave., has 
maintained the peaked roofs that characterize this block.  The maximum height of three storeys 
has been consistently maintained over the course of the neighbourhood’s development, even 
in Brava’s recent condo development on 23 Ave..  There have been no apparent exemptions 
for over-height developments in this neighbourhood and, in fact, we are aware of one request 
for such an exemption that was denied (1420 23 Ave. NW).     



As well, this new development, with its under-drive garages facing west, would have a very 
detrimental effect on the closest neighbour who would be facing this tall building, its garbage 
cans, and the garages beneath.  Neighbours across the lane would also face a large increase in 
traffic as residents from these eleven units exit into the lane.








This building site is quite unique in its topography.  The current design of the building calls for 
individual under-drive garages.  The lot has a fairly significant slope uphill to the west so 
residents would be driving up out of their garages into the lane that runs downhill from 14 St. to 
13 St.. This is a very steep gravel lane which is quite icy and treacherous in winter.  (Garbage 
trucks always follow a sanding truck!)  Having lived in this area for nearly 30 years, we know 
that many residents do not use the lane in the winter.  The new residents would be driving up 
out of their shared driveway into the lane, making a sharp right turn and then negotiating the 
hill for about 10 metres down to the bottom of the hill, where the lane meets 13 St..  Returning 
to their garages would be equally challenging in winter.   



In considering the planned parking arrangement, we also realized that snow in this “courtyard” 
driveway would have to be cleared out into the lane and down the hill onto 13 St..  From there, 
we’re not sure where it would be taken.  A steel guardrail separates the driving lanes of 13 St. 
from Confederation Park between 22 and 23 Ave..   



Further, in our conversation with the architect on Oct. 23rd, we pointed out the negative impact 
on drivers’ sight lines of the planned unit positioned very close to the corner of 13 St. and the 
lane.



We understand that the current request for Land Use Amendment does not relate to traffic, 
parking, or placement of the dwellings on the lot.  However, as we expressed in our previous 
submissions, these are concerns that we feel need to be addressed before a decision is taken 
on the near-doubling of the initially-proposed density of the identified parcel of land.  Recently, 
we have noticed that “No Parking" signs have been installed by Calgary Parking Authority on 
13 St. between 22 and 23 Ave. NW which mitigates some of the concerns we expressed 
previously regarding pedestrian and traffic safety in this area of our neighbourhood.  We were 
pleased as well to note that the developer’s plan would include a sidewalk which would provide 
a level of pedestrian safety on this narrow street.



We still have concerns about the potential effect of the addition of traffic from 11 new dwellings 
in addition to that of the residents of the 24 new homes at Brava’s Wilderness Ridge on this 
narrow roadway since the exit of 23 Ave. onto 14th Street is an unregulated intersection.  Most 
people wanting to drive south on 14th St. (toward downtown) will choose to exit down the 23 
Ave. hill and up 13 St. onto 20th Ave.. 



Parking for guests is, of course, another issue.  We do not think that one guest parking spot is 
going to be sufficient for a condo development of this size. 



We would respectfully request that the current land use for this parcel of land be maintained, 
i.e. that there be no more than six units with a maximum height of ten metres, and that the 
request for amendment in density and building height be denied.



Thank you for considering our local knowledge and concerns.



Susan and Wolfgang Stampe

1425 23 Ave. NW







With regard to the application for a Land Development Use Amendment LOC 2019-0075 to 
increase the number of dwellings to be developed at 1404, 1406, and 1408 22 Ave. NW. and to 
change the height restriction:


We have previously responded on two occasions to the request for input related to the 
development of the three lots identified above.  We thank Mr. Allan Singh for his response to 
our input.  


This three-lot parcel of land was zoned for the development of six new homes.  The signage on 
this lot now refers to a request to develop an 11-unit building with a relaxation in height 
restriction so that the homes could be four storeys high.


We attended the information session at the Capitol Hill Community Hall on October 23rd and 
had the opportunity to look at the developer’s tentative plans.  It was not clear exactly how 
many dwellings would actually be built (perhaps only 9) but the height seemed to be a non-
negotiable part of the plans.


As residents of 23 Ave NW, who have enjoyed our proximity to Confederation Park and to the 
centre of the city for 28 years, we have not been opposed to densification of our community 
through the development of 24 dwellings (where 5 once stood) across the street from our 
home.  We have accepted the fact that the City needs to develop in a way that can 
accommodate more residents in older areas of the city such as Capitol Hill.  However, the 
addition of 11 more dwellings, where one home now stands, would result in an overall increase 
of 35 homes within one block.  To be clear, in place of 6 of the original homes on our block, 
there would be 35 new ones!!  Even without secondary suites and potential Airbnb use, this 
would be huge growth in one small area of our community within a very short period of time 
and we feel that such rapid growth would diminish the quality of this neighbourhood and result 
in safety, traffic, and parking concerns.


We have attended and provided feedback regarding growth planning for Capitol Hill when 
opportunities have been offered by the City.  Our understanding was that densification would 
be encouraged along main roads such as 14 St. NW, 20 Ave. NW, 16 Ave. NW. but that streets  
through the neighbourhoods would not be re-designated for multi-family housing.  Adding 
another condo in the location being considered is not in keeping with our understanding of the 
growth plan as we have seen it.


With reference to the specific draft plan as it was displayed at the developer’s Open House on 
Oct. 23rd, we have some serious concerns about the impact of this condo development on 
current residents of this neighbourhood as well as concerns about aspects of the plan that will 
impact potential owners of these new homes.


A modern, flat-roofed, four-storey building is not in keeping with the current character of the 
neighbourhood.  When nine lots on 23 Ave. NW were sold by the City of Calgary in the 1990’s, 
architectural guidelines helped create a coherent sense of neighbourhood.  Further 
development, including most recently the Wilderness Ridge development on 23 Ave., has 
maintained the peaked roofs that characterize this block.  The maximum height of three storeys 
has been consistently maintained over the course of the neighbourhood’s development, even 
in Brava’s recent condo development on 23 Ave..  There have been no apparent exemptions 
for over-height developments in this neighbourhood and, in fact, we are aware of one request 
for such an exemption that was denied (1420 23 Ave. NW).     


As well, this new development, with its under-drive garages facing west, would have a very 
detrimental effect on the closest neighbour who would be facing this tall building, its garbage 
cans, and the garages beneath.  Neighbours across the lane would also face a large increase in 
traffic as residents from these eleven units exit into the lane.
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This building site is quite unique in its topography.  The current design of the building calls for 
individual under-drive garages.  The lot has a fairly significant slope uphill to the west so 
residents would be driving up out of their garages into the lane that runs downhill from 14 St. to 
13 St.. This is a very steep gravel lane which is quite icy and treacherous in winter.  (Garbage 
trucks always follow a sanding truck!)  Having lived in this area for nearly 30 years, we know 
that many residents do not use the lane in the winter.  The new residents would be driving up 
out of their shared driveway into the lane, making a sharp right turn and then negotiating the 
hill for about 10 metres down to the bottom of the hill, where the lane meets 13 St..  Returning 
to their garages would be equally challenging in winter.   


In considering the planned parking arrangement, we also realized that snow in this “courtyard” 
driveway would have to be cleared out into the lane and down the hill onto 13 St..  From there, 
we’re not sure where it would be taken.  A steel guardrail separates the driving lanes of 13 St. 
from Confederation Park between 22 and 23 Ave..   


Further, in our conversation with the architect on Oct. 23rd, we pointed out the negative impact 
on drivers’ sight lines of the planned unit positioned very close to the corner of 13 St. and the 
lane.


We understand that the current request for Land Use Amendment does not relate to traffic, 
parking, or placement of the dwellings on the lot.  However, as we expressed in our previous 
submissions, these are concerns that we feel need to be addressed before a decision is taken 
on the near-doubling of the initially-proposed density of the identified parcel of land.  Recently, 
we have noticed that “No Parking" signs have been installed by Calgary Parking Authority on 
13 St. between 22 and 23 Ave. NW which mitigates some of the concerns we expressed 
previously regarding pedestrian and traffic safety in this area of our neighbourhood.  We were 
pleased as well to note that the developer’s plan would include a sidewalk which would provide 
a level of pedestrian safety on this narrow street.


We still have concerns about the potential effect of the addition of traffic from 11 new dwellings 
in addition to that of the residents of the 24 new homes at Brava’s Wilderness Ridge on this 
narrow roadway since the exit of 23 Ave. onto 14th Street is an unregulated intersection.  Most 
people wanting to drive south on 14th St. (toward downtown) will choose to exit down the 23 
Ave. hill and up 13 St. onto 20th Ave.. 


Parking for guests is, of course, another issue.  We do not think that one guest parking spot is 
going to be sufficient for a condo development of this size. 


We would respectfully request that the current land use for this parcel of land be maintained, 
i.e. that there be no more than six units with a maximum height of ten metres, and that the 
request for amendment in density and building height be denied.


Thank you for considering our local knowledge and concerns.


Susan and Wolfgang Stampe

1425 23 Ave. NW
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